PAGE  
Maple Leaf Golf Association Executive Board Meeting Minutes                                           page 1/1            


Meeting Date:

Tuesday, February 7, 2017  9:00am - 11:30am

Location:  

John McMurray’s home (375 Laurier).

Attendees:

· John McMurray, Gary Bonsteel, Len & Dorothy Turner, Dick Keller, Sharon McDonald, Chris Hemstead

Regrets/Unable to attend:

      -
Maribeth/Paul Cynkar, Norm Wrigley, Sharon Hoover, Gayle/Dick Lemay

Meeting:

1. Chris Hemstead called this meeting to discuss items arising from an informal gathering in the Sand Bar, held on Friday, February 4th, 2017, to introduce members of the GA Social Committee to the new Officers.

2. Following a lengthy discussion about the merits of combining the Club Championship Social with the Dinner/Dance it was decided not to change this year’s plans.  For next year it was decided on a trial basis that we will split the CC over two weekends, holding the first two medal rounds, and the first four 9-hole round robins on Saturday/Sunday, March 3rd/4th, 2018, then the final rounds on the following Saturday, March 10th, with the combined CC Social cum Dinner/Dance that evening, subject to further detailed planning and space availability (John to check on space).  John also suggested we may wish to try deleting the President’s Cup tournament next year, because the format is very similar to the current weekly Mixed League events; this will be considered at our next meeting.

3. There was another lengthy discussion on the merits of adding a new member to the GA Executive so that the Social Committees and their activities are adequately represented in Executive discussions.  The following changes, requiring revisions to the By Laws, were agreed upon:

· The Hole-in-One Committee will be named as a standing committee reporting to the GA President.

· Responsibility for Tournaments will be added to those of the Vice President.

· The role of Social Director will be added to the list of Officers, with responsibility for all GA social activities other than Hole-in-One.


Chris will ensure these changes to the By Laws are properly prepared for approval at the upcoming AGM.  Len will add the new position to his search for candidates for Officers for next season.

4. Following discussions about the value of a new event to recognize the valued contributions made by volunteers across the whole GA, it was agreed that given the huge number of people involved (70 or more), that such an event would be quite impractical.  We agreed to continue the practice of publicly recognizing people’s efforts made at every opportunity.

5. Additional items were raised.  Given the significant dissatisfaction voiced with the scoring system in use for 9-hole flight play round robin competitions it was agreed we would try a new system for the upcoming competition which simply awards 1 point for a hole tied and 2 points for a hole won.  It was also agreed that the current rule for entry in the medal play Club Championship would remain at a limit of 12 plus ties.

6. Gary tabled a letter he received from a member who needed to take out a trail pass half way through the season for medical reasons.  A half season trail pass was suggested.

7. Sharon asked Gary for, and was given, information about funds available for the Dinner Dance.
8. Meeting Adjourned at 11:30am.


